
September 12: Stated Meeting September 22 & 23: Doors Open

October 6: Tartan Ball October 17: All Faith Night

Upcoming 
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Welcome back Nobles
I hope you had an enjoyable summer filled with fun

vacations and outdoor activities. The units and Shrine Clubs
were active this summer, whether it was a picnic, golf outing
or being in a parade, they made the Shrine presence known.
Thanks to all who participated in any summer Shrine
activities. During the summer your Divan has been very busy
first with the Imperial session in Daytona beach and then with

several OV’s, at the Northwoods
Shrine Club and Kenosha Shrine
Club we enjoyed some very nice
picnics and who can resist an Old
Fashioned at Gabbys Palace in
Burlington with the Tri-county
Shrine club. In July we had a
successful tailgate party at the Lakeshore Chinooks baseball
game. 68 people attended and had a great afternoon of
fellowship, good food, and great weather. Plus the Chinooks
gave us an upgrade to our seating giving us a private bar and
food service right in the stands on the Leinenkugel Deck. We
were honored to have a hospital patient involved in throwing
out the first ball. And all Shriners and Masons were welcome
on the field for the National Anthem. Thanks to all for your
support.

The middle of August found Tripoli up in Green Bay for
the annual Midwest Shrine football game. Tripoli teamed up
with Beja to release the balloons and display the American
flag on the field during the opening ceremonies. The Packers
also presented their annual check for the Shriners hospital. In
addition to Tripoli and Beja shrines, we also had Dan Winter
from the Chicago Hospital assisting with the opening
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Chaplain’s Corner

Lazy, Hazy, Crazy
Days of Summer
(Nat King Cole)

By Chaplain Ron Hack

Nobles,
Welcome back! I hope everyone was able to enjoy their

summer. Football season has begun for the Green Bay
Packers and UW Badgers and the season is winding down for
the Milwaukee Brewers. Fans all over the state are rooting
for their favorite team; play-off hopes are debated, rosters
reviewed, coaching critiqued and player performance
evaluated. The mood of the entire state seems to depend on
the winning or losing of these games. UW-Madison Football
coach Paul Chryst was asked in an interview how he keeps
his players grounded and ready to play. His answer was that
he tells them, “All we do here is play football. On the other
side of the campus, they are saving lives.” In other words,
there are more important things in life than winning or losing
a football game.

So too it is as Shriners. It is easy to get wrapped up in the
Shrine activities and issues around us and yes, sport’s team
standings and forget what really is important in our lives as
Shriners. As I sat at the Shrine Booth during State Fair, I
heard the stories of many parents and former patients whose
lives were improved by the care they received at a Shrine
Hospital and who were so thankful for that care. It was
humbling and it helped me to once again see the big picture
of what being a Shriner is all about. Yes, the Packers will lose
a game or two, the Brewers may miss the playoffs and the
Badgers may go to the Rose Bowl, but another child and
their family will always need our care, or a Brother may need
our support and assistance. These are the things that are
really important to us as Shriners. Put as much energy into
being a Shriner and supporting one another as you do
cheering for your favorite team. No matter which team wins,
there will be kids needing medical care, transportation and
hope at a Shrine Hospital. We can make a difference in a
child’s life. That’s what grounds us.

See you at the Shrine!
Ron Hack, Chaplain

ceremonies. Thanks to Tom Schlicht and the Directors Staff
for their work in making this event a success.

We begin our stated meetings on September 12th.This is
our annual steak fry and we look forward to a large turnout
for this meeting so get your reservations in to ensure you get
a steak! Please plan to attend and get the fall season off on
the right foot. Looking ahead we have a number of events
that provide an opportunity to be active. September 22nd and
23rd from 9am till 4pm is Doors Open Milwaukee, Tripoli
proudly displays our building to the community. We need
help to handle the crowd and direct traffic. And this will be
specially challenging due to construction on Wisconsin Ave.

Please contact Bruce Nelson to volunteer. Another event is
the Ladies Fashion Show to be held on Saturday, October
27th. Please encourage your ladies and their friends to attend
this fund raising event. The money collected this year will be
donated to the Imperial 1st lady Patsy Cain’s charity which
is called Little POPS of Love. This charity will support the
Pediatric Orthotic and Prosthetic Services. This is always a
fun event and an opportunity for our ladies and their friends
to get together.

Save the date! November 10th – Ceremonial and
Potentate’s Ball. Let’s get as many petitions turned in and
voted on by the October 10th stated meeting, Increasing our
membership continues to be our number one goal. We also
need to continue improving ourselves to keep our members
active and enjoying their membership. All of you can be our
best salesmen for Masonry and the Shrine. Let’s all start by
getting some petitions submitted by the October 10th
meeting to be voted on and included in our November 10th
Ceremonial. Let’s all continue to support Tripoli, promote
new membership, and make Tripoli a fun place to be.

And lastly it’s the time of year again to prepare for the
Feztival of Trees. Get the word out to your lodges and
business contacts and promote sponsorship of trees. Last
year was a great success and we hope to improve on that
success this

year. The FOT staff has been hard at work all summer
preparing, and the event will be upon us before you know it.
For any questions about sponsorship, or to volunteer to help
please contact Bob Capen.

Thanks to all you nobles and your families for what you
have done and for what you will do in the future.

Fraternally
Keith Sargeant

Potentate’s Message
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Meeting opened in due form at 7:00 PM by Ill Sir Keith Sargeant.
All seats properly filled. Nobles Kevin Smith and William Caitlin
crossed the Cold Sands aided by Ill. Sir Doug Winter P.P. P.P.s,Unit
Heads, Shrine Club Presidents, and Emeritus members were
introduced.

Minutes: Minutes were published in the Tattler. A motion was
made and seconded to suspend the reading of the minutes. A vote was
called and the motion passed.

Petitions: petitions were read from Cain Allen Finger and Matthew
A. Yardley. A vote was called for and a ballot spread among the nobles.

Financial Report: Ill. Sir Doug Winter P.P., filling in for Treasurer
John Bugajski, gave the financial report. Income sup. We have
received money from mr. Michael Geiger as part of his restitution.

We are continuing to look at every expense to see if we can save
money including trash, postage and unemployment pay. Onion sales
profit was down this year due to increased costs of the onions and
transportation. Chief Rabban Bob Capen asked what the Geiger
restitution amount is. P.P. Doug said it should be $190K. A motion was
made and seconded to accept the report. A vote was called and the
motion passed. Report was accepted.

Report on petition Ballot: The ballot was returned clear and the
petitioners prayers were granted.

Trustees: Nothing to report.

Scimitar: A shrine edition Henry rifle will be raffled off in
September. A limited number of tickets will be sold for $100.00 each.
Nobles Al Soriano and Pat Jackson gave a report on the Locust Street
Festival. They thanked everyone who helped out. They presented a
check for $4000.00 from the festival and said plans are being made for
next year. A thank you letter will be sent. Noble Jackson gave a report
enlist years gun raffle commissions. Scimitar will sponsor hors
d’oeuvres for September Stated Meeting Steak Night. Planning is
under way for next years Sportsmen Night which will be on March
22nd, 2019. Ill. Sir Keith gave more information on the Locust Street
Festival.

Old Business: None.

New Business: Election of a new trustee to replace Fritz Jorgenson
was called for. Noble Jeff Delaney was nominated by Gerry Arnholt
and seconded by Doug Winter. Noble Delaney accepted the
nomination. There were no more nominations made. A motion was
made by Noble David Haas to close the ballot. A motion was made by
Fritz Jorgenson to cast a unanimous ballot. Motion was seconded. A
vote was called and the motion passed. Noble Delaney was duly
installed.

Emeritus Status: Emeritus requests were made for Nobles Chuck
Dadian and Blair Dixon for their work on the Circus Committee and
for Noble Joe Schoner for the Trustees. The requests were approved by
the Board.

A certificate from Central City Charity, (Our Savior Lutheran
Church) was read. Noble Bob Sanders gave a report on the Golf Outing
and Hospital day at the Chicago shrine Hospital. Flyers were handed

out for the Chinooks baseball game on Sunday, July 22nd, 2018.

Ill. Sir Keith gave a report on the Casino Trip. He explained why
the back gate of our parking lot was closed. We will be working to
improve our web site. Web Fez will be offering an on-line dues
payment feature in the near future. We will also look into n-line dues
payment attached to our web site. We are working to up-grade our
phone system.

Black Camel: We were notified today that Noble Fred Hencke had
passed away. We will officially honor him at the September Stated
meeting. His funeral will be Wednesday, June 20, 2018 from 1-3 at
Krause funeral home 9000 W. Capitol Dr.

Sick and Distressed: The list was given. Noble Bob Capen
thanked everyone for thinking of him during his recuperation.

Mystic Brewers unit held their first meeting. The next meeting will
be June 28th, 2018 at 6:00 PM. The Festival of Trees committee will
meet tomorrow June 14th at 6:00 PM.

Hospital 50/50 Raffle: $490.00 was collected. A winner was
drawn. Noble Harry Burcyzk was the lucky winner and received
$245.00

An update was given on the Lorenz painting which was sent off to
auction. The painting did not achieve the minimum bid and will be
returned to us. There being no more business the Temple was closed in
due form.

Respectfully submitted,
Frank A. Foti
Recorder
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Dustin Herzog unit chief 262-442-0381
To those who put on the unit picnic and or help the unit says

thank you. It’s been a quiet summer but we are now backing
to unit affairs. The first meeting will be September 26th.
Officers meet at 6:00pm and the meeting starts at 7:00pm but
everyone is welcome to the first meeting. Don’t forget to put
aside the Christmas party. Watch for the date, time, and cost.
If it’s your birthday we hope you enjoyed your day, but we
missed your invite. 

See you in church,
From the officers of the provost unit
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Hillbillies Unit

Provost Unit

Yer ossifwers hope yu-all had a grate summer, like healthy n’
fun n’stuff. Raban Joe n’ the Staff Car was again at the Bristol
Parade on July 15th n’ wun a purty as a picture ribbon (a red one
to). He got a thank you note a-thankin him fer comin’ to the
peerades wid the car. They sure do like Joe & the Staff Kar. Yew
all should know dat Joe done took da car to Bristol & unloaded it
all by hizself. He did the peerade n’ put da car on da trailer &
came home. Nobody to help him atoll. Dats what yew-all call
Hillybilly dedication. Joe n’ the car will be in the August 26th
Muskego n’ September 2nd St. Francis parades. If’n yu-all wants
to git-into a peerade & yew-all needs directions n’ stuff let one uv
yer ossifers know. Once again, Congrats Cuz Joe n’ keep up da
good work with the car n’ keeping it spit n’ polished n’ stuff what
makes it so purdy.

The next meetin is September 20th n’ den dares anudder
meatin on November 5th. Both will be held down by Tripoli.
Startin time is 6:00 pm. As always, dere’ll be food n’ stuff. It sure
would be nice ta see more Cuzzins cumin to the meatings. Ya
outta git on down & join us in the jabberin en eatin en sum
business stuff. The Clan in only as good as yu-all makes it. We-all
tell you again Clan 50 memberships is opin ta all Shrine Nobles
(Hill Billy part of the Clan) and ladies (Hill Billy Gals). Jumpin
in fee is 40 bucks & dats it. If’n yew-all needs petitions let Cuz
Gary know n’ he’ll see to it yew git sum. 414-421- 0314 er
gjparker@wi.rr.com Member dis: It may jus happen to yew-all
sumday - I knew I wuz a-gittin older when Raban Joe
complimented me on my new alligator shues n’ I wuz barefoot.
Dats all:

Honor the Cob: Cuz Gary

Units
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Whitnall Park SC

Clubs

Waukesha County SC

We hope you had a healthy and fun filled summer. Our
September 26th meeting will be held at the Spring Garden
Restaurant, 1731 W. Layton Avenue, Milw. We meet at 5:30 pm
and order off the menu at 6:00 pm. All Nobles and their ladies
are invited to our meetings. We meet on the 4th Wednesday of
the month at Spring Garden Restaurant, with socialization
beginning at 5:30 pm. At 6:00 pm President Adams formally
opens the meeting and meal orders are taken. After the meal we
continue the meeting and the raffles complete the evening. This
does allow for a sociable evening, an enjoyable meal and a
reasonable hour of departure. Once again, all Nobles and their
ladies are always welcome at our meetings. Also, it is definitely
not necessary for you to order a meal as a prerequisite to attend
the meeting.

Gary Parker, Secretary

Lakeshore SC

Dave Schaber, President – 414-422-1367
This is a Warm welcome to those who have the 4th Tuesday

open and would like to break bread with the members of
Whitnall Park SC. We meet at noon at Alioto’s for food and
some words of wisdom. It seems the officers are leading us in
the right direction as members and friends. Our Picnic with the
Provost Unit was a good time with good food and a lot of
memories. Till we meet again have a great day. If its your
birthday share it with your friend.

See you in Church,
Jerry Stein- Treasurer
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I hope everyone is enjoying our great Wisconsin summer.
Be thankful we have four seasons. It has been great seeing lots
of you in or at the parades and Festivals this year.

Remember the September meeting will be at Three Pillars
at 6:30PM. All reservations need to be made to Paul Peterson.
Highway 67 is under construction at the bridge. Your detour
will be Highway P to 18 to 67. Our October meeting is very
important it is time to elect new officers. We are sponsoring a
tree for the Feztival of Trees again. I am looking forward to the
remainder of this year.

Nathan Devermann
Vice President
nathandevermann@yahoo.com
262-719-46793
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Printing & Mailing Services

(262) 238-6397

Fax: (262) 242-9450

8990 N. 51st Street • Brown Deer, WI 53223

• Graphic Design
• Business Cards
• Letterheads & Envelopes
• Flyers
• Brochures
• Newsletters

• Promotional Items
• Logoed Apparel
• Signs & Banners
• Print & Insert in Express News
• Direct Mail
• Newspaper Advertising

printing@discoverhometown.com
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Hill Billy
Parade
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Ladies I hope you are enjoying the last days of summer,
and that you are safe and healthy.

Our meetings are starting up again and will be
Wednesday September 19th. Lunch is at noon with
reservations to Cheri Brus before Sunday the 16th. at (262)
332-7812. Come join us to socialize and shop for delicious
nuts and the table.

With school just starting, there are plenty of sale of
school supplies, now would be a good time to purchase
those Crayola markers, colored pencils, and of course,
crayons. Summertime is typically slow for toy donations;
however, hospital visits are up, so the need for toys is
greater. We hope that you will consider toys over stuffed
animals for your next donation. Gift cards for Target or
Walmart or monetary donations to purchase toys are always
a welcome site as they can purchase items that the child
needs and wants. That being said let’s help. Next time you
go to the store maybe pickup a gift card or two for $10 or
more. These we can mail, but I will be going up to the
Hospital again in November so I will be able to deliver
them.

Even though I did enjoy the summer off, I look forward
to seeing everyone and being amazed at the work you have
done over the summer. I know some of you have been
working on projects. Ladies you are so talented. We are
blessed to have you in our Auxiliary.

Remember “Anyone can make you smile, many people
can make you cry, but it takes someone really special to
make you smile with tears in your eyes.” That’s how I feel
when I see that special Child at Twin Cities Shriners
Hospital.

Gifts, honorariums, and memorials may be sent to: 
Gerri Lorberter, Memorial Chairman
7979 W Glenbrook Rd, #6020
Milwaukee, WI 53223.
Please enjoy the rest of the summer, be safe and stay

healthy. You are important.

For the Love of a Child
Diana Kifer, Chairman 
920-922-6012 
ldkifer@charter.net

Women’s 
Auxiliary
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Ladies Activities

Daughters of the Nile
My Warmest Greetings,
In June, I had the pleasure and privilege to represent Shelomoth

Temple No. 106 during the 102nd Annual Supreme Session in
Cincinnati, OH which was suitably titled “Where the Nile Meets
the Ohio.”

131 Temples were present as well as 1,043 members with
voting rights. Of those 1,043, 571 of them were Past Queens.
Hearing that number reminded me of the significance of our past
leadership and their continued dedication to our organization;
however, it brings awareness to the importance of our
membership. We, like many other Masonic organizations, are
struggling to maintain and recruit members. Our Supreme Temple
acknowledges this and has given Temples the guidelines to address
this concern. My goal is to start implementing these strategies to
strengthen our very own Temple. I realize my approach may be
different than others; nevertheless, my focus for 2018-2019 will be
creating a solid foundation, crucial for longevity and vitality.

During our Supreme Session, exciting news about our
membership was presented. Daughters of the Nile has gone
International. We now have members in Brazil and Germany. Our
Supreme Temple has innovatively developed ways to guide and
initiate our new members so our wonderful organization can be
shared around the world. Like I’ve stated before, the Shriners
Hospitals for Children is one of the greatest philanthropies of the
world and to be a part of this mission, vision is truly an honor and
seeing other women from other countries share in that enthusiasm
is simply magnificent!

At this time, I would like to
introduce our new Supreme
Queen, Shirley Henley from Ishtar
Temple No. 54 in Cincinnati, OH.
I hope you all can make our
banquet so you can meet her in
person!

Upcoming 2018 Events:
September 08 – Stated Session
September 25 – Annual

Supreme Queen’s Visit – see flyer
in the Tattler, all are welcome to
come!

October 13 – Stated Session
(Founder’s Day)

July/August Trivia Answer – September 25th, 2018
September Trivia Question – What does Shelomoth mean?

(email answers to me)
Buzzing for Nile,
Carmen Bonanno, Queen
414-708-8287; carmen.a.bonanno@gmail.com
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UNITS

Circus:
Pete Hennig
H: 262-723-1270
C: 262-689-0837
pfhennig@hotmail.com

John Orth
H: 262-502-0567
C: 262-366-5464
orthja@sbcglobal.net

Onion Sales:
Tom Schlicht
C: 414-852-3214
taschlicht@aol.com

Mark Norville
C: 414-460-1290
minnesotamark@gmail.com

TRIPOLI SHRINE 
CENTER CONTACT

INFORMATION
3000 W. Wisconsin Ave.
Milwaukee, WI 53208

www.tripolishrinecenter.com

Open to the public: 
Mon. - Fri.

9:00 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.

Building closes at 
10:00 p.m. for Unit 

meeting nights.

Administrative Hours:
Mon. - Fri.

9:00 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.

Office:
Phone: 414-933-4700
Fax: 414-933-1591
office@tripolishrinecenter.com

Rentals/Special Events:
David Bowen
Food & Beverage Director
General Manager
Phone: 414-933-4700
banquet@tripolishrinecenter.com

Advertising/Tattler:
Phone: 414-933-4700
tattler@tripolishrinecenter.com

TO KEEP IN TOUCH

Tattler September 2018

ANIMALS:
RON E. GUSTAFSON 
(920) 627-4107

ANTIQUE AUTO: 
ANDY PACHEFSKY
(414) 687-7646

BAND:
ARNIE GARBER (414) 352-2527

CHIPPEWA MINI Ts: 
JON O'CONNELL
(715) 563-6553

CLOWNS:
JERRY HERSH 
(414) 351-4659

CRUSADERS:
MIKE CLINNIN 

(414) 294-0238

DEMOLAY:
AL IDING (414) 258-6481

DIRECTOR’S STAFF:
JOE SCHONER (414) 416-3847

HIGHLANDERS:
KEVIN MCGOWAN (AMY)
(262) 343-5335

HILLBILIES:
DON ADAMS (414) 378-9131.

CLUBSLEGION OF HONOR:
ROBERT E. LIJEWSKI
(414) 422-9452

LONG RIDERS:
ART KAROS 
(414) 628-8990

MARSHALS:
LEIGHTON R. TIMM 
(262) 257-0474

MOTOR CORPS:
RON HACK (414) 732-0144

NEXGEN:
URAL (PATRICK) JACKSON 
(414) 467-3669

NORTHWOODS JACKS:
SCOTT KELLOG (715) 545-2004

PHOTO CORPS: 
DENNIS WILSON
(414) 588-0855

PROVOST:
DUSTIN HERZOG(262) 442-0381

PURVEYORS:
GLEN JONES (317) 452-2455
RICK GUTOWSKI (414) 807-0584

RITUALISTIC DIVAN:
RICK GEISS (262) 554-6229

TILERS:
ROBERT ADAMS (414) 462-0800

TRANSPORTATION:
FRANK FOTI (414) 940-5632

ALLIANCES

HOSPITAL

SOUTHWEST FLORIDA:
CARL WUSSOW (863) 420-1839

DAUGHTERS OF THE NILE
CARMEN BONANNO 
(414) 708-8287

WOMEN’S AUXILARY:
DIANA KIFER (920) 922-6012

HOSPITAL COMMITTEE:
BOB MANDERS
(414) 380-3333

FOND DU LAC:
GEORGE WEIGEL
(920) 921-0122

HARBORVIEW:
PATRICK JACKSON
(414) 467-3669

KENOSHA: 
RUSSELL GENAME
(262) 697-3458 

LAKE SHORE:
DON ADAMS  (414) 378-9131

NORTHWOODS:
BOB DIONNE (715)490-1866

NORWAUKEE:
TOM SCHLICHT (414) 852-3214

SHEBOYGAN: 
RON GUSTAFSON (920)627-4107

TRI-COUNTY:
DON NOBLE (262) 939-9210

WAUKESHA:
STEVE WINTERS (414) 840-5455

WEST ALLIS:
GLEN JONES (317) 452-2455

WHITNALL PARK:
DAVE SCHABER (414) 422-1367

WINNEBAGOLAND:
GEORGE KONTOS
(920) 379-9183

Tripoli Contact Information
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